Swansboro Country Property Owners Association
Airport Committee Meeting
November 5, 2018
Location:  Mosquito Fire Station, 8801 Rock Creek Rd.
Placerville, CA 95667

MEETING MINUTES

Meeting called to order at 9:00 AM by co-chair Barb Mikel

Role call: Present for the meeting were co-chairs Barb Mikel, and Gordon Smith. Three community members were also in attendance.

No prior minutes to approve.

Item of discussion followed the agenda as follows:

1- Airport Maintenance regarding weed control: topic deemed closed as weed abatement spraying with a pre-emergent was done on October 22, 2018.
2- Airport closures (regulation ‘X’ markings: topic was deemed closed as SCPOA has purchased a set of FAA regulation size yellow ‘Xs’.
3- Notification procedures for maintenance, entire community: FAA was contacted by BOD president and FAA indicated they have ‘air-space’ jurisdiction not ground operation jurisdiction and referred BOD to Cal-Trans.  BOD president contacted Caltrans was told that as 01CL is a private airport they have no requirement that any party be notified of closures of the airstrip for maintenance.
4- Status of runway edge markings and stabilization of edges: It was noted that earlier in 2018 SCPOA did obtain a bid to clean the cracking runway edges of weeds and to then seal the cracks but objection to having that done was introduced by the unofficial pilot’s group. The work was then placed on hold.  It is still the committee’s recommendation to have the edges cleaned, sealed, and then have a petro-mat process done to secure the edges from further deterioration. Once that is completed then edge markings can be installed.
5- Removal of runway wiring-broken lights-reflectors: it was discussed that SCPOA’s maintenance team remove any existing wiring, lights, and reflectors, possibly after the first few rains to soften the ground making removal easier.
6- Airport contacts:  two members to date have provided contact information to SCPOA’s management which allows for pilots not familiar with 01CL to be able to talk to those pilots that are.  One additional member is being contacted to volunteer for a third position.
7- Future needs/wants: Get the edges of the runway repaired.
8- Designated runway area for medical/helicopter landings:  location possibly the west end of apron area.  The fire chief has been asked to review an area that would be appropriate and accommodate landings and report that information to the committee.  The committee will then make recommendations to the SCPOA board as to the location and markings.

Next meeting to be held on Monday, February 4, 2019 at 9AM

[bookmark: _GoBack]Meeting adjourned at 9:40 AM by Barb Mikel

Minutes prepared by Paul Beacham
